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S T A T E  O F  F L O R I D A  

D E P A R T M E N T  O F  C O M M U N I T Y  A F F A C R S  
“ D e d  i c a f e d  t o  m a k i n g  F l o r i d a  a b e t t e r  p l a c e  t o  c a l l  h o m e ”  

JEB BUSH 
Governor 
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THADDEUS L COHEN, AIA 
Secretary 

May 10,2004 

Dear Ms. Daniel: 
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2: > Ms. Patti Daniel, Director 

Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 
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RE: PSCDocketNo. WfMW- -W!$ Application for Certification for the St. James Utility 
Company (Franklin County) 

The Department has completed its review of the St. James Island Utility Company application 
to the Public Service Commission for certification to provide water and wastewater to the Summer 
Camp development in Franklin County. 

In general, the proposed service area is consistent with the current land uses expressed on the 
Future Land Use Map of the Franklin County plan and embodied within Future Land use Element 

7 o l i c y  1 1 . 1  1 (Summer Camp project policy). The provision of Advanced Wastewater Treatment 
( A W T )  is consistent with the Summer Camp project policy. There are also requirements in the local 

comprehensive plan to complete a full update of the plan by April 1,2004. Part of this update should 
reflect current infomation on planned service areas and capacities for facilities and service. This 
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CR L p d a t e  has not yet been completed by the County but does not appear to reflect the anticipated 
C b  facility/service information fox the area associated with the Summer Camp project. The Department 

IPc d y  the County. If the current facility is planned to serve development on St. James Island, substgtiaho 
IMS revisions to the service area and capacity will be needed to provide adequate services at the locaqy = 

adopted Level of Service (LOS). Staff also notes that locations of potable wells including approf$as 
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is also aware that a much larger development on St. James Island is in the process of being considered 

CA y e a s  should be generally identified in the comprehensive plan update as well. CI.: 
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Phone: (850) 488-8466/Suncom 278-8466 FAX: (850) 921-0781/Suncom 291-0781 
Internet address: http://www.dca.state.fl.us 
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The Department encourages the applicant and the County to coordinate to ensure that, if this 
application is approved, appropriate revisions to the Infiastructure and Capital Improvements 
Elements iyluding the location and extent of facilities (including location of potable wells), planned 
service areas and anticipated level of service, are included as part of the local plan update. 

If you have any questions, please contact Alex Magee, Regional Planning Administrator, or 
Susan Poplin, AICP, Principal Planner, at 850/922- 182 1. 

Sincerely, 

Charles Gauthier, AICP 
Chief, Office of Comprehensive Planning 

CG/sps 

cc: Mr. Alan Pierce, Franklin County Planning Department 
Mr. Charles Blume, Executive Director, Apalachee Regional Planning Council 


